Minutes Public Meeting Fossoway and District Community Council

Tuesday 6 April 2010, Carnbo Hall

Attending:

Cheape, A.  Lavery,  A. Morrison, R. Cooper, K. Borthwick, H. Wallace and T. Duffy-Wigman.  Also attending the elected members: M. Barnacle, W, Robertson, K. Baird and 7 members of the public.

Apologies:

M. Anness, S. Anderson

Declarations of Interest:

H. Wallace declares an interest in one item in the correspondence.

Community Policing: Lynne McIvor

Not too many crimes this month.  A case of petrol theft, there are counterfeit notes circulating in Kinross and Perth and some burnt-out vehicles spotted.  There are regular speed checks, and recently one was done as requested during the school run in Crook of Devon.

The Community Police Van will be parked in front of the Inn in Crook of Devon on Tuesday 20 April.  This is still an experiment and anybody with anything to report or ask is welcome to drop in.  Please also report anything suspicious, unknown vehicles (note license number), suspicious actions.

The CC has received complaints about security on the campsite during the T-in-the-Park festival; Mike Barnacle is concerned about the creeping increase in capacity and time of T-in-the-Park.

Minutes last meeting:

The minutes were signed off without amendments.

Matters Arising:

Mitigation measures A977: the revised list reflects the requests made during the meeting in February.  FDCC can commend PKC for their work.

War Memorial Blairingone:  PKC has reneged on agreement to relocate the memorial, with the argument that it would be a major job to remove it from the Church building.  MB has requested PKC seeks the opinion of a monumental mason and if (s)he says it can be removed safely and professionally it should be done.  Awaiting response from PKC.

Strategy Group Consultations:  several successful and well attended meetings have taken place during the last month.  Cllr Millar has attended some meetings as well.  There has been some feedback from Powmill but no feedback from other villages has been received.  All comments will go through in reports to the Council/ consultation exercise on Tay Plan.  It is very important that members of the community write to us with their comments.  Comments during the meetings have been noted but these notes will not be made public.

A similar meeting will be organised in Cleish.

Tay Plan Consultation: runs between April and July.  The meeting for Kinross-shire is organised for 27 May between 2 and 8 pm, but you can also write or email.  Please let your views be known: www.tayplan-sdpa.gov.uk, or telephone 01382 307180

Kinross-shire CLD

Tracey Ramsay: gave a short presentation on the Kinross-shire CLD (Community learning and development partnership.  The partnership tries to bring organisations together to share knowledge and resources, to bring services to community groups in the Kinross-shire area.  CCs have a role because they have local knowledge.  So far there have been 2 meetings which have been very productive.  It would be good to attend meetings if possible to be kept in the loop.  Also, Tracey is starting another partnership around the Community Campus, involving all (potential) users.  A meeting will be held to elect a CC representative for the whole of Kinross-shire to this partnership.  FDCC can inform both partnerships on possible activities in the area.

CC Business 

The election results have been published.  FDCC has co-opted Ramsey Cooper on the CC.  Positions are as follows:

A. Morrison: Chair

A. Lavery: Vice Chair and Planning

K. Borthwick: Treasurer

T. Duffy-Wigman: Secretary

S. Anderson: Minute secretary

A. Cheape: responsible for environment

M. Anness: deputy minute secretary

R. Cooper: CC member

Councillors’ Reports 

(MB) There is a consultation by the Scottish Government on single wind turbines- MB and FDCC are worried about those and especially about the cumulative effect of several single applications. This consultation was not announced to elected members/ CCllrs.  It looks like permitted development will be a free-standing turbine, with a height of 11 meter and a distance from 100 meter from other developments.

There has been considerable correspondence on the Carnbo footpaths plans.

(WR) Can all potholes and other defects in the roads in our area caused by the severe weather please reported to Clarence, so PKC can repair it?

(KB) Apologised for not being able to attend the FDCC meetings more often- they clash with another meeting.

Planning Applications

10/00381/FLL Erection of 3 dwelling houses and garages,  Muirfield, Fossoway, for Crossgate homes, Tullibardine, Rumbling Bridge.  No Comment.  Developer assured that Millennium Footpath will be developed along the boundaries.

10/00382/FLL Erection of a dwelling house and garage , Muirfield, Fossoway, for Crossgate homes, Tullibardine, Rumbling Bridge. No Comment.

10/00372/FLL Modification of existing consent (04/01646/FUL) – change of layout for plot 6 and change of house types for plots 3 and 4 Wood of Coldrain Farm Coldrain, for Ritchie Homes (Scotland) Pitreavie Business Park, Dunfermline. No Comment.

10/00450/FLL Demolition of garage and alterations and extension to house Kintail, Main Street Crook of Devon, for Mr John Hepburn, c/o M and S Character Homes Michael Strachan, Milnathort. No Comment.

10/00510/IPL Residential development (in principle)   Land Adjacent to Churchmouse Cottage Carnbo. 

Two houses on a site adjacent to a recent incomplete build (05/00651/FUL) by the same developer.  The site has a complex planning history, including recent refusal on appeal.  The application includes an area included in a 05/00651/FUL as screening woodland, not completed.  The application is contrary to the local plan and makes inadequate arrangements for sewage disposal and surface water runoff, while proposing possible arrangements for mitigation.  Recommendation.  Reject, as contrary to the Kinross Local Plan in terms of maximum permitted houses in the settlement, sewage and drainage arrangements and because it conflicts with an existing planning consent.

10/00343/FLL Erection of detached garage Cailtuin Mor.  The CC has received two objections against this application, we have sent a letter of comment to PKC, outlining that we did not feel that we could valid comments on this case.  MB has been copied in and agreed with this course of action.

Correspondence matters arising:

TD will send a reply to PKC reacting on snow-clearing and gritting services.  Comments from the public were noted and will be sent on.

Red Phone Box adoption: if a community decides to adopt, all the responsibility for upkeep, liability etc is in the hands of the community.  There is no interest from either Carnbo or Powmill to adopt the phone box.

Parking at Crook of Devon shop: Jean and Andrew Shearer: are worried about residents parking for long periods in front of the shop/ post office in Crook of Devon.  It causes obstruction and loss of revenue.  TD will investigate- Milnathort has a system of limited parking in front of the shop.

Convention of Perth and Kinross Community Councils: had to postpone AGM due to insufficient turn-out.  We will try to attend on 12 May.  CPKCC has no mandate to negotiate with PKC on our behalf.

RC will attend meeting to elect representative for Community Campus Partnership on 20 April.

AOCB

KB: Ditches in Aldie Road need clear out to alleviate flooding problems- according to RC this area is about to be inspected.

Carnbo has had flooding problems during the last spell of wet weather.

The Bridge over the Devon (A91) seems to have had some knocks- it looks damaged.  MD will report this.

Bus shelter in Carnbo needs repairs.  MB will report.

Fencing around Falls Nursery needs repairs, this is PKC’s responsibility.  MB will report.

